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SEEM Collaborative Board of Director’s Meeting
SEEM Administrative Office

April 24, 2013
9:00 AM – 11:00 AM

Superintendents
Ms. Joanne Benton – Wilmington

Dr. Les Olson – Stoneham

Ms. Cyndy Taymore – Melrose

Mr. William McAlduff, Winchester
Mr. Richard Langlois, Saugus

Mr. Mark Donovan, Woburn

Dr. John Doherty, Reading

Collaborative Staff

Cathy Lawson, Executive Director

Greg Zammuto, Director of Finance and Operations
Jeff Sun, Sun Associates
Absent Superintendents

Dr. Thomas Jefferson – Lynnfield

Dr. Sandra Halloran, Wakefield

Ms. Kathleen Willis – North Reading

1.  Meeting called to order by Chair of the Board, Ms. Joanne Benton at 9:10 AM.  
(Materials in addition to the Board Packet included Strategic Instructional Technology Plan 2013-2016 and SEEM Instructional Technology Baseline Data Report)
2.  Public Comment – There were no public comments.

3.  Agenda – Motion to accept as enclosed – approved by all.
4.  Approval of the general session minutes from March 20, 2013 – Motion to accept as written by Dr. John Doherty, seconded by Dr. Les Olson, all in favor. 
The Board observed a moment of silence for a SEEM middle school student who unexpectedly passed away recently.  Ms. Cathy Lawson thanked Dr. Les Olson for the support he provided to the SEEM Middle School staff during that time.

5. Administrative and Committee Reports

a. Executive Director’s Report – Ms. Cathy Lawson
· Ms. Cathy Lawson provided an update on progress towards implementation of Chapter 43.  FY13 actions were reviewed.  DESE is launching the online training for Board members at the beginning of May and Board members will have until the end of June to complete the training. Selection process is ongoing for independent Board members.  Education Commission will present recommendations for each charge in May.

· Ms. Cathy Lawson provided an update on SEEM programs and services.  
1. DESE will begin conducting financial reviews for collaboratives and SEEM has volunteered to participate in the pilot review over the summer.

2. Enrollment in all programs is stable and consistent.  Total student FTE enrollment is 350.
3. The SEEM Website is still in the process of being redesigned and updated and is expected to be up and running by the summer.

4. Job Alikes

a. Curriculum Directors – currently looking into having SEEM apply to be vendor through which district teachers apply to become an SEI trainer.  Math workshop 4/29 & 4/30, teachers will complete trimester 3 unit assessments.  
b. Next Department Head Job Alike May 9, focus on district determined measured.  2013 Summer Math Institute 7/9 through 9/11.  Session Choices were reviewed.  

c. Transition Services Job-Alike – Working on creating a transition resource manual for all participating districts.  Last meeting focused on transition assessments used across districts. 
d. Preschool Directors are meeting today.  Sally Grimes, reading consultant, will attend to discuss across district pre-K literacy needs. 
· Professional Development – upcoming PD offerings were reviewed.  
1. Wilson Level 1 Certification in August.

2. Safety Care and CPI offered on an ongoing basis.  Safety Care for districts and families offered.

3. Applied Behavior Analysis – 5 day workshop starting this week.

4. Breaking the Behavior Code – Understanding and Teaching Students with Oppositional and Anxiety Related Behavior upcoming on June 28th.

5. Common Core Math K-8 assessment development for Trimester 3 is coming up April 29-30.
6. Social Thinking – Michelle Garcia Winner held in conjunction with Northshore Education Consortium on April 10th and attended by 325 people.  

· Planning and Assessment Committee 

Ms. Cathy Lawson reviewed the minutes of the Planning and Assessment Committee.  Conversation was focused on programming needs, space available and opportunities for expansion in the public school classrooms.  It was decided to add data collection by gathering information regarding what programs already exist in the public schools.  This will help to determine where the gaps are and what the needs are in the districts.  

· Facilities Subcommittee
Ms. Cathy Lawson and Mr. Greg Zammuto discussed the Facilities Subcommittee.  Campus has an immediate need for space.  The Foundations for Life program enrollment is expanding.   A group toured local facilities including Ms. Cathy Lawson, Mr. Greg Zammuto and school principals.  Of all the facilities toured, it was determined that a building on Forbes St. in Woburn best meets the needs of the collaborative.  For programming purposes it was best for Campus and Prep High School programs.  There is tremendous opportunity at that location for community inclusion, vocational programming, life skills, etc.  The property would need to be retrofitted for our programs and the cost is not known at this time.  It’s possible that the owner may do some of the construction.  Mr. Greg Zammuto will be meeting with the real estate firm to discuss this further.  Ms. Cathy Lawson will gather all lease information for the current programs and will bring it to the next Board meeting along with recommendations.  
· Personnel report

Ms. Cathy Lawson reviewed the Personnel Report.  New positions added were a sub for the preschool program due to enrollment increase.  Motion to accept the personnel report made by Mr. Mark Donovan, seconded by Mr. William McAlduff, all in favor.  
· Enrollment Report – Mr. Greg Zammuto reviewed the enrollment report as of 3/31/2013.  Tuitions are $132,000 more than last reported and students are up by 4.42 FTEs since last report and overall students increased by 9.72 FTEs. 
· Revenue and Expense – Mr. Greg Zammuto reviewed the revenue and expense report as of 3/31/2013.  We are currently projecting that we will have a balance at the end of the year of $370,683.  
· YTD Profit and Loss Budget vs. Actual for 7/1/2012 through 3/31/2103 was reviewed.  It was noted that the Transportation Income and Therapies figures were transposed.  Mr. Greg Zammuto will make the correction.
  6. Old Business

a. SEEM Technology Plan – Mr. Jeff Sun from Sun Associates reviewed the SEEM Strategic Instructional Technology Plan for 2013 – 2016 along with a PowerPoint presentation.  He also distributed the SEEM Instructional Technology Baseline Data Report which was created based on information gathered from the SEEM programs.  
b. Central Office Lease Extension – Mr. Greg Zammuto reviewed his discussions with Cummings property to extend the Central Office Lease.  Cummings agreed to a 3-year lease extension at $17.45 per square foot (498,802 yearly base rent).  For a 5-year lease extension, Cummings agreed to reduce the first year cost by $871.  The rate would be $15.24 per square foot ($86,289 yearly base rent).  Cummings also agreed to incorporate language into the agreement to allow cancellation of the lease with 3 months notice if legislation should be enacted that results with the dissolution of the collaborative.  After discussion, Motion made to allow Mr. Greg Zammuto to negotiate with Cummings Properties for a 3-year lease up to a maximum of $88,000 by Dr. Les Olson, seconded by Ms. Cyndy Taymore.  After further discussion, Motion made to withdraw previous motion by Dr. Les Olson, seconded by Ms. Cyndy Taymore, all in favor.  
Motion made that a Facilities Subcommittee composed of members of the Board, have the decision making authority to negotiate with Cummings Properties for the Central Office lease extension, by Dr. John Doherty, seconded by Dr. Les Olson, all in favor.  
c.  Proposal for Grant Writer - Following discussion Motion to accept the Grant Writer Proposal with Funding Source amended to Operating Budget, rather than Reserve Funds, by Dr. John Doherty, seconded by Dr. Les Olson, all in favor.
7.  New Business – There was no new business.
8.    Other Business Brought before the Board – There was no other business brought before the Board.    
9.  Future Meeting Dates and Agenda Items – May 29, 2013.  

a. Revised Collaborative Agreement


 b. Executive Director Evaluation
 c.  Board authorization of positions to give recommendations.

 d.  Election of New Officers

 e.  Approval of 2013-2014 Board Meeting Dates

Motion to adjourn was made by Mr. William McAlduff 11:05 am, seconded by Dr. John Doherty, all in favor.  
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